

## COVID-19 Update to All Families at Santa Clara School

Dear Parents and Caregivers,

I am writing to advise you that there has been a positive case of COVID-19 in our school. I can confirm that the community member has been away from school during their infectious period and will continue to isolate for the remainder of the quarantine period.

This is welcomed news as it means our students and staff can continue to attend Santa Clara School.

Your child's health, safety and wellbeing are at the forefront of every decision made at our school. I would like to stress that, at all times, we follow WA Health and Catholic Education Western Australia's advice, and acted with an abundance of caution.

If your child becomes unwell, they should stay home. Should they develop symptoms associated with COVID-19 I urge you to take them for a PCR and inform me immediately if they have a positive result.

Should you have concerns about your child's health, safety or wellbeing, I ask that you please contact 9251 0400. If you have health concerns, please contact WA Health on 1300 316 555 or at PHOpsClinical@health.wa.gov.au.

Thank you for your understanding.

Kind regards,

Clinton Payne

Principal

1March 2022

web.santaclara.wa.edu.au